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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marc Rhoades at 9:08 a.m. on  March 18, 2011, in Room 
346-S of the Capitol.

All members were present 

Committee staff present:
Jim Wilson, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Nobuko Folmsbee, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Alan Conroy, Kansas Legislative Research Department
J.G. Scott, Kansas Legislative Research Department 
Jarod Waltner, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Shirley Morrow, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Cindy O'Neal, Administrative Assistant, Appropriations Committee
Kathy Holscher, Committee Assistant, Appropriations Committee

Others attending:
See attached list.

HB 2382 -   Appropriations for FY2011, FY2012 & FY2013 for capital improvements for various       
                  state agencies.

HB 2383 - Appropriations for FY 2011 through FY 2016 for various state agencies

• Attachment 1 Governor's Budget Amendment 
• Attachment 2 Department on Aging FY 2011 Nursing Facility Provider     

            Assessment proviso
• Attachment 3                          KAN-ED Overview

Chairman Rhoades made a motion to introduce legislation regarding a Fund Transfer bill which will allow 
Education to utilize unencumbered fund balances.  The motion was seconded by Representative Kelley. 
Motion carried.

Chairman Rhoades opened the discussion on HB 2382 and HB 2383.

Representative Kelley reviewed the motion withdrawn from the prior committee meeting regarding the 
Reed Act of the Department of Labor, and additional information provided by Deputy Secretary Sparks.

Representative Kelley made a motion to delete Section 6 (a) under the Department of Labor in   HB 2382.   
The motion was seconded Representative DeGraaf.  Motion carried.

Representative Kelley made a motion to remove the pilot program which studies furloughs on page 87 
Subsection (e) of   HB 2383  .  The motion was seconded by Representative McLeland  .

Discussion  followed by committee  members.   It  was  noted  that  this  pilot  program has  been  carried 
forward year-to-year and that the former secretary and the present secretary do not intend to use this study.

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Chairman Rhoades stated that the Governor's Budget Amendments have been distributed, (Attachment 1).

Representative  McLeland  made  a  motion  for  an  amendment  to  maintain  the  Kansas  Human  Rights 
Commission  separate  from  the  Office  of  the  Attorney  General.   The  motion  was  seconded  by 
Representative Carlin.
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Discussion followed by members regarding the savings captured and staffing issues.  

JG Scott, Kansas Legislative Research Department, responded to questions from members.  He stated that 
this motion would add three full time equivalent positions (FTE's), which would be funded from existing 
resources.  This represents nine FTE positions less than the agency's request, he added.

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative Carlin made a substitute motion to add $80,000 to fund for salaries that were cut. The 
motion was seconded by Representative Lane.

Discussion followed by committee members.  It was noted that this funding would be available through 
the Medical Fraud Prosecution Fund.

The motion was renewed.  Motion failed.

Representative  McLeland  made  a  motion  for  an  amendment  that  would  add  language  to    SB  128   
requesting  the  delay of  the  presidential  primary until  the  bill  passes.   The  motion  was  seconded by 
Representative Mast.

Jim Wilson, Office of the Revisor of Statutes, responded to questions from committee members regarding 
the effect of the amendment.  It was noted that if the presidential primary election was not held next year, 
the savings to the state would be $1.3 million. 

The motion was renewed.  Motion failed.

Representative Crum made a motion for a technical amendment that would add language to    HB 2382,   
which allows the Secretary of Aging to  act  as the agent  for the Kansas Health  Policy Authority and 
authorizes  the  secretary  to  collect  the  quality  assessment  funds,  (Attachment  2).   The  motion  was 
seconded by Representative DeGraaf.  Motion carried.

Representative Feuerborn made a motion that would not accept the mental health caseload adjustment of 
$17  million  by  deleting  #2  of  the  Governor's  Budget  Amendments.   The  motion  was  seconded  by 
Representative Gatewood.

Discussion followed by committee members regarding the increased caseloads, Medicaid increases and 
the need to provide services for the under-insured and uninsured.  It was noted that the amount should 
reflect what was reported out in the budget committee report and that this motion would not result in 
further reductions.  

Representative Feuerborn withdrew the motion, which was approved by second of the motion

Representative  Feuerborn  made a  motion  for  an  amendment  to  approve  the  Mental  Health  Caseload 
adjustment  of  $7.2  million  maintaining  the  Social  Services  Budget  Committee  recommendation. 
Representative Gatewood seconded the motion.

A  review  of  the  Social  Services  Budget  Committee  recommendations  and  the  Governor's 
recommendations followed.  It was noted that the $7.2 million represents a savings that was captured by 
the agency and transferred to community mental health centers.  

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative Kelley made a motion for an amendment to maintain foster care rates at the FY 2011 level. 
The motion was seconded by Representative Mast.

Discussion  followed  by  committee  members  regarding  bids  for  contractual  services,  and  enhanced 
accountability within oversight of programs.

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.
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Representative Kelley made motion for an amendment that would reduce the Social and Rehabilitation 
Services budget by 10%.  The motion was seconded by Representative Brown.

Discussion followed by committee members regarding the impact of the budget reduction.  It was noted 
that this recommendation would exclude consensus caseloads, Medicaid and foster care, and would not 
effect  the  maintenance  of  effort  under  the  Affordable  Care  Act.  Concern  was  expressed  for  reduced 
services for Developmental and Physical Disability waivers.

Representative Kelley withdrew the motion, which was approved by the second of the motion.

Representative Brown made a motion for an amendment to delete $5.354 million from SGF for dues, 
magazines and subscriptions,  which could be accessed from other revenue sources.  The motion was 
seconded by Representative Mast.

Discussion followed by committee members regarding limiting revenue sources and the impact on dues 
which have resulted in a substantial savings to the state.  It was noted that the Mid Higher Education 
Compact (MHEC) contract has netted the state an approximate savings of over $4 million at a cost of 
$95,000.  Additional information was recommended regarding the return on investments for dues paid to 
compacts for review at Omnibus for review of government efficiencies and the effect this motion would 
have on state agencies.

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Discussion  continued  by  committee  members.   Additional  information  regarding   membership  dues, 
magazines and subscriptions, which reflects costs and savings to the state  for possible exemption was 
requested.  J.G. Scott, Legislative Research Department, stated that this information will be provided to 
the committee.

Representative Gatewood made a motion to adopt the Governor's Budget Amendment which would add 
$150,000 in FY 2011 and $450,000  from the SGF for the Kansas Bureau of Investigation for meth lab 
cleanup.  The motion was seconded by Representative Feuerborn.

It was noted that the motion was adopted in the subcommittee report.  The subcommittee requested the 
agency to  provide  current  information  received  to  the  Governor's  Office  for  the  Governor's  Budget 
Amendment, which has been completed and now contains the language in the report.

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative Kelley made a motion for an amendment to reduce the Social and Rehabilitation Services 
budget by 5% , excluding the consensus caseload and waiver programs.  The motion was seconded by 
Representative DeGraaf.

Discussion followed by committee members.   The secretary would have the authority to make reductions 
with the exception of consensus caseloads and waiver programs.  The savings would be $10 million to the 
SGF, it was noted.  Discussion continued regarding the impact on federal match dollars.

Chairman Rhoades stated that the committee will reconvene upon adjournment of the House.

Meeting recessed at:  11:00 a.m.

Chairman Rhoades called the meeting to order at 3:45 p.m.
 
Committee members continued discussion on Representative Kelley's amendment to reduce the Social and 
Rehabilitation Services Budget by 5%.  It was noted that the secretary is looking at all possibilities for 
reducing the department's budget.  Concern was expressed for the need for a plan from the secretary on 
budget reduction recommendations.

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative Brown made a motion for an amendment that would include language that the Kansas 
Department of Health and Environment will work with the City of Eudora to seek a solution to the water 
issue.  The motion was seconded by Representative Gatewood.  Motion carried.
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Representative Crum made a motion for an amendment to add $300,000 to the Autism waiver.   The 
motion was seconded by Representative DeGraaf.

Discussion followed by committee members.  It was noted that the amendment would be from SGF, and 
would continue at the current formula which serves children until 5 years of age.

The motion was renewed.  Motion failed.

Representative McLeland reviewed the KAN-ED program (Attachment 3).

Representative McLeland made a motion to remove $10 million in funding from KUSF for the KAN-ED 
program.  The motion was seconded by Representative DeGraaf.

Representative McLeland responded to  questions  from committee members.   He stated that  residents 
receive a twenty-five cent fee on their phone bill for KAN-ED, which provides funding support for  K-12, 
higher education, hospitals and libraries, This program was to have been self-funded until FY 2007, but 
still continues its tax-funded privileges with the sponsorship of HB 2021.  He noted that a hearing on HB 
2090, which addresses this issue has been scheduled for next week in the budget committee and HB 2021 
would  expand its  mission  and scope for  funding  for  other  entities.   A review of  broadband internet 
infrastructure, KAN-ED's competition in the market place and the impact of budget reductions continued 
by committee members.     

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative Kelley made a motion for an amendment to reduce Information Technology expenditures 
by 10% across all state agencies.  The motion was seconded by Representative McLeland.

Representative Kelley responded to questions from committee members.  She stated that the amendment 
would reduce the SGF by approximately $8.6 million and $23.2 million in all funds, and contracts have 
been reviewed and are actively being pursued by the Secretary for the Department of Labor.  

The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative  DeGraaf  made  a  motion  for  an  amendment  to  move  the  proposed  savings  from 
Information Technology reductions for the Legislative, Executive and Judicial branches for program and 
personnel costs.  The motion was seconded by Representative McLeland.  Motion carried.

Staff  was  requested  to  provide  a  report  from  the  Board  of  Regents  on  the  proposed  information 
technology purchases for FY 2012.

Representative DeGraaf provided an overview of  a proposed amendment regarding the State Employee 
Contributions for Health Insurance coverage (Attachment 4).

Representative DeGraaf made a motion for an amendment that would require state employees to pay an 
additional 5% surcharge for their portion of health insurance coverage, effective January 1, 2012.  The 
motion was seconded by Representative Peck.

Discussion followed by committee members.  It was noted that the savings would amount to $3.1 million 
for the last six moths of FY 2012.  The 5% increase in health insurance would be applied to all brackets of 
coverage and this savings would be captured in SGF.  Kansas is self-insured and costs are spread among 
all employees based on their plan design, with the overall percentage rate of premium payments of 74% 
by the state and 26% by the employee, it was noted.  The Social Services Budget Committee reviewed the 
health care coverage rates and it was noted that over the last several years the employers contribution rate 
has increased.  Discussion continued by committee members regarding private and public sector benefit 
packages and costs incurred by employers and employees.  

J.G. Scott, Legislative Research Department, responded to questions from committee members.  He stated 
the amendment represents a 5% increase in coverage on the employee share of the entire premium. 
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The motion was renewed.  Motion carried.

Representative  Ballard,  Representative  Carlin,  Representative  Feuerborn,  Representative  Gatewood, 
Representative  Gordon,  Representative  Henry  and  Representative  Lane  requested  that  their  votes  in 
opposition of the motion are recorded in the minutes.

Chairman Rhoades reviewed the agenda for the next committee meeting.  Amendments not covered in 
committee will need to take place on the House floor.  

Representative DeGraaf made a substitute motion to increase the employee health coverage portion from 
5% to 10%.  The motion was seconded by Representative Brown.  Motion failed.

The meeting adjourned at 5:04 p.m

_______________________________
Marc Rhoades, Chairman
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